
F.A.O. Mr. Brian Meaney 
EPA 
PO Box 3000 
Johnstown Castle Estate 
Co. Wexford 

Wednesday, 16th November 201 1 

Re: WO253-01 Cl se & Recyclina Ltd. 

Dear Mr. Meaney, 

The Clean Ireland Refuse and Recycling Ltd Waste Licence application has been 
deemed compliant by Ms. 0 Callaghan and I am writing to you to request that this 
Waste Licence is brought to the Board for review before Christmas 2011. Clean 
Ireland has been struggling to comply with their current waste tonnage limits, as it was 
anticipated in 2008 that the Licence would be in place at this juncture. As it stands they 
are unable to expand their business and potential business is being lost on a month by 
month basis. 

The history of the application involved 

1) The original Waste Licence application to the EPA on 22nd December 2008 

2) An amended EIS & Licence Application fonn was submitted on the 17th December 
2009. The application was been amended following a meeting with Environmental 
Protection Agency on 3' June 2009. The nature of the changes to the application were 
based on a revision of the composting process; from (i) composting and pasteurisation 
to (ii) dry anaerobic digestion, composting and pasteurisation. The changes were made 
in light of the new animal by-product regulations which came out earlier that year. 

On behalf of the Company, Directors Michael and John O'Donoghue, 1 would be very 
grateful if you could progess the application with urgency, to allow Clean Ireland 
Refuse and Recycling Itd. reach their commercial potential as soon as possible. 

Yours Sincerely, 
n 

Ms. Helen Behan 

Environmental Consultant 
Technical Services 
Bord na Mona PIC 
Main Street, Newbridge, Co. Kildare. 

Tel : 045 439376 
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